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February 2022 Board Report

TO: NBCUSD #16 Board of Education, Mrs. Jill Larson, Superintendent
From: Hattie Llewellyn, High Principal

School Improvement
● Our Building and Instructional Leadership Teams have been meeting and working on SIP goals.

○ 21.22 Instructional Leadership Team Goals
■ Tech Team Update - the team met to develop the training for the February 18th SIP in-service.

Some members attended the ICTE conference in November, and are presenting things they
learned from that conference.  Here is the slide of the presenters and the topics they will be
presenting: Technology Showcase I am looking forward to learning new things as they lead
the training!

■ Communications Team (Meeting on Thursday)
■ HS Problem-Solving Team will meet after school on Tuesday to discuss at-risk students and

delivery of supports that they need to be successful.
○ 21.22 Building Leadership Team Goals

■ Policy Team Update -the team has met and reviewed changes that are required through the
Model Student Handbook, Discipline Data, and is in the process of getting feedback from staff
regarding any recommended changes for next year.  In March, parents and students will be
given the opportunity to provide feedback on revisions.  We will submit the handbook for board
adoption in May.

■ Climate Team Update - the team met last Friday and reviewed goals and then discussed
accomplishments, planned for the following events:  Senior Send-Off Week, Teacher
Appreciation Week.  We discussed the need for a graphic art design template to promote a
positive school culture via social media for daily activities that we post.  Decided upon next
year’s HS building theme.  Promoting the online ordering shop for Pretzel Gear that is linked to
our district website.  Discussed New Student and Staff Welcome Bags and items that would be
helpful to have when you are new.

Curriculum and Instruction
● The Science Team will be reviewing curriculum this semester.
● Mrs. Euler has submitted the 22.23 Curriculum Guide for Board adoption.  She will begin the process of

student course selection next week, pending approval of the guide.
Assessment

● SAT Suite of Assessments for Grades 9-11 is just around the corner!  Students will test April 13th

Pretzel Positives
● Love is in the Air!!  We have had a lot of students that have been busy this week playing cupid!  The HS Band

sold Crush-O-Grams and they were delivered to students during Advisory, and FCCLA members  made
chocolate covered strawberries on Sunday afternoon  for student and staff deliveries, too!

● NHS will host their annual induction ceremony next Tuesday, February 22, in the Dome at 7PM.  Please
attend if you are able!

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Aqr0ySKtUd-6mlFPq6taRD65jfW_BVSbJQ66wvwfQQw/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1YRD4QiNiQj-5wvYuEGPNPb_2qpB_w_ro/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1tj9achWUnnHIHblsf8lC42hSvFYtv6JGycndIOT7nJA/edit?usp=sharing
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● Reunification Meetings over the past two weeks, we have had some student issues
that have required some collaboration upon the students returning to school.  I want to thank Ms. Lopez and
Mr. Cummings as well as Mr. Piotrowski for their involvement during these meetings as they have been
positive and I appreciate their support as we work together to help our students!

● Ms. Joe’s class got a new Smart Board!  She is super excited to see the students using the new technology and
applications in her classroom!

Recommendations:

22.23 Curriculum Guide as submitted by Mrs. Euler.


